September 28, 2006


A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, September 28, 2006 at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, NY, 14472 at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT: 
Don Irvine - Chair




Don Thorp 




Bruce Peckham

ABSENT:
Kevin Wright




Liz Sciortino




Doug Jones

OTHERS:
4

Minutes were taken by Julie Gianforti.

Mr. Irvine called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.

Mr. Irvine stated that they are normally a five person Board with an Attorney. Mr. Irvine stated that Chairman and the Attorney are not here tonight.  Mr. Irvine stated that he may need to make a motion to leave the public hearings open if anything comes up that needs to be reviewed with the Attorney or the Chairman.

MAX STONER AREA VARIANCE PUBLIC HEARING

Mr. Irvine opened the public hearing at 7:35 p.m.

Mr. Irvine stated that he is waving the reading of the public notice, which is in the file, as well as the signed affidavit of the posting of the sign.

Mr. Irvine asked the Board if they have seen the property.  All Board members indicated that they saw the property.

Charlie Johnson, Paradox Design Architects, for Max Stoner, 19 Taylor Road, Honeoye Falls, came before the Board for an area variance at said property, consisting of 3.224 acres, bearing tax account no. 215.04-1-8, which is a pre-existing, non-conforming structure due to its setback, located in an RA-1 zone, to construct an addition to said structure, which requires a variance.

Mr. Johnson summarized the applicant’s proposal for the Board. Mr. Johnson stated that this is a pre-existing, non-conforming parcel.  Mr. Johnson stated that the applicant wants to construct an addition that will be comprised of the following:

· 2-car garage

· Mudroom

· Family room  with a screened porch

· Master bedroom suite

Mr. Johnson stated that they are constructing the addition on an angle because of flooding in the back.  Mr. Johnson stated that they are taking away the curved driveway and will construct a new drive.  Mr. Johnson stated that the addition is no closer to the existing front of the house.  Mr. Johnson stated that he asked for another couple of feet in the variance to avoid any mistakes.  Mr. Johnson stated that the relief that they are asking for is about 22 ft. 

The Board discussed if there is a need for two variances.  

Mr. Johnson stated that they will be merging the two tax accounts into one parcel.

Mr. Irvine asked what is going to happen with the back drive.  Mr. Johnson stated that that back driveway will remain the same.

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Johnson if there are music lessons being held at the house.  Mr. Johnson stated yes, piano lessons.

Mr. Thorp asked if the set back for the addition would be the same as the house.  Mr. Johnson stated that he is asking for an additional 4 ft. The Board discussed whether or not the setback is measured from the overhang. 

Mr. Johnson stated that the exterior will match the existing.

Mr. Irvine asked if he spoke with Mr. Voorhees.  Mr. Johnson stated yes.  A discussion followed regarding if there is a need for two variances. The Board decided that there is only one variance request which is for the pre-existing non-conforming structure. 

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Johnson how much music teaching the applicant does at this house.  Mr. Johnson stated that he does not know.  Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Johnson if they are building a music school.  Mr. Johnson stated no.  

Mr. Peckham asked Mr. Johnson what the existing setback is.  Mr. Johnson stated 39.9 ft. from the drip line.

Mr. Irvine asked the Board for comments.  There were none.

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Johnson if the benefit that he needs to achieve can be achieved by any other means feasible.  Mr. Johnson stated no.

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Johnson if this variance were granted would it create any undesirable changes to the neighborhood character or to the near by property.  Mr. Johnson stated no.

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Johnson if this is a substantial request.  Mr. Johnson stated no.

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Johnson whether his request, in his view, will have adverse physical or environmental effects.  Mr. Johnson stated no.

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Johnson if, in his view, this alleged difficulty is self-created. Mr. Mr. Johnson stated no.  

Mr. Irvine asked for comments from the public.  There were none.

MOTION

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Mr. Peckham, to close the public hearing at 7:45 p.m.

APPROVED

Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye

WOLK AREA VARIANCE PUBLIC HEARING

Mr. Irvine opened the public hearing at 7:50 p.m.

Mr. Irvine stated that he is waving the reading of the public notice, which is in the file, as well as the signed affidavit of the posting of the sign.

Mr. Irvine asked the Board if they have seen the property.  All Board members indicated that they saw the property.

Al LaRue, McMahon LaRue, for Tyler Wolk, 73 Merrick Circle, Manchester, NY came before the Board for an area variance at Lot 3 of Cambridge Estates, located on the west side of Mile Square Road, 500’ south of the Smith Road intersection, consisting of 7.696 acres, bearing tax account no. 205.4-1-6.3, located in an RA-5 zone, to build a pond approximately 40’ south of the north property line and approximately 30’ north of the south property line, whereas Town Code states a pond shall not be any closer than 100’ to any property line.

Mr. LaRue stated that the applicant would like to construct a 1-acre pond.  Mr. LaRue stated that they want to take the dirt from the excavation to put enough fill in to construct a house with a walkout basement and pool.  Mr. LaRue stated that the house will be 447ft. from the ROW and the pond will be 175ft. from the ROW.  Mr. LaRue stated that the parcel is 7.7 acres.  Mr. LaRue stated that there is a wooded area to the south, which is in a conservation restriction. Mr. LaRue stated that the pond will be in line with the existing swale.  Mr. LaRue stated that this pond is not completely designed yet.  Mr. La Rue stated that the house will be located behind the pond.  Mr. LaRue reviewed similar ponds in the area on Rt. 64, Miles Sq. and Rt. 64

Mr. LaRue stated that they want the pond to look natural and that is why it is designed this way.

Mr. Irvine asked if this is before the Planning Board now.  Mr. LaRue stated yes.  A discussion followed regarding the site plan for the home.

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. LaRue what the main purpose of the pond is it for the pond or for the fill.  Mr. LaRue stated that they don’t need the fill for the house but that they could use the fill for the house.  Mr. Irvine asked Mr. LaRue if the original Site Plan required fill to be brought in.  Mr. LaRue stated no.  

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Tyler what his plan is for the perimeter of the pond.  Mr. Tyler stated that the majority of the perimeter would be mowed.  The Board discussed the design and construction of the pond. 

The Board reviewed the water flow to the pond. 

Mr. Irvine asked if they are going to put a dry hydrant in the pond for the fire department to access. Mr. LaRue stated no but that they would look into that.

Mr. Thorp asked if the setbacks were 30 ft. and 40 ft.  Mr. LaRue stated that the south setback is 30 ft. and the north setback is 40ft. 

Mr. Irvine stated that the degree of variance is high.  Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Wolk if the Board came back to him and asked him to squeeze the pond in a little bit would he be willing to do that.  Mr. Wolk stated no, that the main reason for shape of this pond is for it to be more aesthetically pleasing. 

Mr. Irvine asked if the Planning Board made any comments on the pond.  Mr. LaRue stated no.  Mr. Irvine asked Mr. LaRue if he has talked to the Planning Board Chairman. Mr. LaRue stated no, he spoke with Tom Voorhees. 

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. LaRue if the benefit that he needs to achieve can be achieved by any other means feasible.  Mr. LaRue stated no.

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. LaRue if this variance were granted would it create any undesirable changes to the neighborhood character or to the near by property.  Mr. LaRue stated no.

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. LaRue if this is a substantial request.  Mr. LaRue stated yes.

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. LaRue whether his request, in his view, will have adverse physical or environmental effects.  Mr. LaRue stated no.

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. LaRue if, in his view, if this alleged difficulty is self-created. Mr. Mr. LaRue stated no.  

Mr. Irvine asked for comments from the public.  There were none.

MOTION

Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Peckham, to close the public hearing at 8:05 p.m.

APPROVED

Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye

TOOLEY DETERMINATION

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Mr. Thorp, that the area variance requested by David Tooley, 4312 Clover St., Honeoye Falls, NY 14472, consisting of 1.5 acres, bearing Tax Account No. 215.4-01-1.47, located in an RA-1 zone, to add two additions on his house that is a pre-existing, non-conforming structure due to set back, be approved based on the following findings of fact and conclusions of law:

FINDINGS OF FACT

1. Mr. Tooley appeared before the Zoning Board of Appeals at a public hearing on September 14, 2006.

2. Mr. Tooley stated that he would like to do the front addition this year and the rear addition next year.

3. Mr. Tooley stated the additions would not affect the non-conforming set back from Mendon Center Road.

4. Mr. Tooley presented a set of plans to the Zoning Board of Appeals.

5. No members of the public, or neighbors, came to the public hearing.

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW

1. The objective Mr. Tooley is attempting to achieve cannot be achieved by any other means.

2. The granting of this variance will not create an undesirable change in the neighborhood or to nearby properties.

3. The request is not substantial.

4. The granting of this request will not have adverse physical or environmental effects.

5. The difficulty is self created

6. This is a Type II action under SEQR.

MOTION

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Mr. Thorp, to grant approval of the David Tooley Area Variance Determination, as amended.

APPROVED

Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye

Approve minutes of September 14, 2006 meeting.

MINUTES

Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Irvine, to approve the minutes, as amended, of the September 14, 2006 meeting.

ADOPTED

Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye, Mr. Irvine – aye

DISCUSSION

The Board discussed the Stoner application.  Mr. Thorp stated that he would write the determination for this application.

The Board discussed the Wolk Application.  Mr. Peckham stated that he would write the determination for this application

MOTION

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Mr. Peckham, to adjourn the meeting at 8:40 p.m.

APPROVED

Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Irvine – aye, Mr. Peckham-aye


Minutes were taken by Julie Gianforti.
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